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The Lake Eunice Township board held its monthly meeting at the town hall on June 10th, 2025 at 7:00 pm.    The minutes from May 2025 was reviewed and approved by a motion by Wayne Jacobson and seconded by Ed Clem.   Jerry Johnson was not in attendance. The treasurer report was reviewed.   The board reviewed two treasurer reports, the corrected report from last month and the current monthly report.  The board had discussion about the schedule one report and how it accurately reflects the budget.  Heather Anderson and Ann Hixson will contact a CTAS trainer and get more clarification on the reports in CTAS and see which reports they suggest the board getting for their budget number.  
Bryan Kaemingk from WHKS & Co, introduced himself and his company to the board and handed out contact information.  He advised their main office is in Fargo, North Dakota but they would love to work with Lake Eunice on any future projects.  
There were 40 people present at the townhall to discuss the proposed gravel pit that is located in Lake Eunice township.  Jason Rosing opened the meeting and asked residents to introduce themselves before they speak and also speak one at a time.  Dustin Lerud verbalized he has been nominated by the group to start the meeting and speak to the concerns.  
Dustin Lerud thanked the board for listening and discussed the frustrations with the proposed gravel pit.  Traffic safety is a concern especially from Hienmart to County Road 138. He farms in that area.  There is a 400-yard blind spot as you come out into oncoming traffic and he is worried about an increase in gravel trucks and equipment and the safety aspect of that intersection.  Mr. Lerud advised that many of the people in the township have lived out by the proposed site for years.  This issue with the gravel pit could be around for generations.  In summary, Mr. Lerud stated the major objections involve the silica and other harmful effects on air quality and environment, traffic concerns and also the issue of trucks driving by and using our roads every four minutes.   Mr. Lerud concluded by stating this group does not support the proposed gravel pit.  He stated people move out to Lake Eunice to enjoy the county living they are going to continue to voice their concerns about this gravel pit. 
Monica Douglas read a letter to the board about her concerns with the proposed gravel pit.  16 years ago, her family purchased a 7.5-acre tract of land and built on it.  She is concerned about the noise, the vibration, safety and disruption of her life.  She stated she will lose the ability to be outside.  She stated she has some health-related issues that will be exacerbated if the gravel pit alters her environment and air quality.  She asked the board to put health and safety above approving the gravel pit.  
Mike Williams addressed the board.  He is the Lake Eunice Lake Association president. He is extremely concerned about the traffic safety around County Road 138 and also County Road 22.  He advised that people are walking, biking and enjoying the area and is concerned about the increase in traffic with large trucks and equipment.  The fear is an increase in traffic accidents.  He stated traffic accidents are real and these concerns are very real to those that drive and walk on those roads.  He is highly concerned about the health impacts of silica and radon.  He is concerned about the impact of the families close to the site- the Miller family and the Wilson family will be zero feet from the property line and he is worried for their children.  Mike Williams asked the board to pass a resolution to oppose the gravel pit and send that to the Becker County Board and Becker County Planning and Zoning.  
Jason Rosing spent some time explaining what Lake Eunice’s role in this process actually is.  Lake Eunice has a responsibility to respond with a road agreement if and when this proposed site is approved.  Jason Rosing advised it is not within the townships scope to recommend this gravel pit is approved or not approved.  Jason Rosing affirmed that they will work within their abilities to address the road when the time comes-he asked if there are any compromises the resident would be willing to discuss, such as limiting hours, putting up vegetive barriers etc.  The answer was no.  Jason Rosing pointed out that Barry Nelson, Becker County Commissioner was at this meeting and maybe he could weigh in on the concerns.  Barry Nelson advised he is attending the meeting in his capacity as a Lake Eunice resident and really just wants to listen.  
Mike Williams and others stated they understood the townships limited role-but they felt a resolution opposing the gravel pit would be valuable with Becker County.  
Al Bergquist asked about the details outlined in the proposed gravel pit and wanted some clarification.  Many residents, including Loren Kersting noted frustration with the initial application and how it does not offer details and appears to be very vague.  There is confusion about where they proposed gravel pit will be located on the 90 acres, how much cubic feet will be mined etc.  They have asked for clarification and are not getting any information from Becker County.  In fact, the residents noted there is another meeting and they have been told Becker County will not allow any public input.  
Doug Anderson noted that this site does not appear to be in the watershed district.
Dave Morinville, president of the Lake Maud Association, was present and indicated he is very concerned about the increase in traffic around County Road 138 and how that will affect safety.  He stated his group does not support this gravel pit.  Barry Nelson was asked if a traffic study has been suggested and he advised that it has not.  Continued conversation around traffic and safety and concern about the number of trucks out on the roads.  Again, continued frustration with the lack of perceived transparency from Becker County and lack of clear, concise expectations and planning.  He advised once that gravel pit starts, the landscape of that area will be forever altered.  
Dave Douglas is concerned that Becker County is not being forthcoming with all the information.  Al Bergquist encouraged the group to continue to voice their concerns.  
Don Bierdeman also has concerns about the lack of specifics with the gravel pit.  He stated the proposal does not contain information on where on the 90 acres the site will be located but it does mention they will only mine on 20 acres.  Also, it does not contain information on how deep they can go etc.  He is concerned about the hills in that area and if they are going to level out those hills-again altering the landscape.
Wally Mueller had a question for the board related to their scope on this proposed gravel pit.  He advised he has been to many meetings where the board approves variances and is wondering if they can in this matter.  He was told those variances are actually right of way/road encroachments and are very different. 
Dennis Smithwick wanted to share some documents with the board including the mining permit and other information on how other gravel pits are classified as industrial within the zoning permits.  The current zoning with the proposed gravel pit is agricultural. 
Ed Clem verbalized to the group the board is appreciative of the conversation today.  Ed Clem suggested the board can provide a resolution and encourage Becker County to listen to the concerns as noted today.  Resolution # 06 10 2025 was drafted at the meeting and Heather Anderson will send to Becker County tomorrow am.  Becker Coounty is having a meeting tomorrow to discuss the gravel pit.  This resolution was passed unanimously with the board voting to send to Becker County for the meeting tomorrow at 830 am.  
Resolution-Lake Eunice Township
Resolution #: 06 10 2025
June 10th, 2025
The Lake Eunice Township Board herby resolves that the Becker County Board of Commissioners take into serious consideration the concerns of the residents of Lake Eunice Township in their decision to approve or deny the CUP for the Prairie Lake Investments LLC gravel mining operation.
The board thanked all the residents for coming today and sharing their concerns.  Many residents expressed their gratitude for the time and the environment for sharing.  
The following resident reached out to the Lake Eunice email and wanted these concerns to be shared:
Please consider the following regarding this request for a conditional use permit for mining operations.  The Lake Maud Association board of directors and general membership is strongly opposed to this request, specifically the proposed haul routes transporting sand/gravel/aggregate in trucks from the project site.  

It is our position that it is completely unacceptable to have trucks hauling gravel to be traveling on Co Hwy 22 anywhere between Hwy 138 and Hwy 15.  This is the stretch of road that runs between Lake Maud and Lake Eunice that has numerous lake homes lining both sides of the road, most with minimal set back from the road. This is a lake front shoreline recreational area and includes a public access to Lake Eunice right on Hwy 22.

These trucks would essentially be rumbling right through many property owner’s yards where kids, pets, family, visitors, etc. are present all summer long. It must also be considered that every truck that leaves the project site needs to return to the site empty to be reloaded, this doubles the volume of truck traffic, noise, disruption, etc.  Truck traffic of this type causes significant harm to the use and enjoyment of property, and causes significant adverse impact to the needs and welfare of the people who own and use their residential, recreational property on Hwy 22.

If this request is going to be approved, the transportation routes must avoid Hwy 22 from Hwy 138 to Hwy 15 without exception.  Feel free to contact me if you have any questions or need additional information.

Respectfully submitted,
Tom Clow, treasurer
Lake Maud Association
Jason Rosing had a quote from Elsner Well Drilling for boring under the road on Tanglewood for $3340.00.  This quote was accepted with Ed Clem making the motion and Wayne Jacobson seconding.  
Ditch mowing should be done 3rd weekend of June, when is this going to start? Jason Rosing wanted to know when it would be starting.  Heather Anderson has spoken to Theo Blauart and he assured it would be started. 
Heather Anderson shared information from the city of Audubon Fire contract and the updated process on how they get their formula for percentage of calls.  The updates include:
2022	53.46 %
2023	36.36 %
2024	41.5 %
The compost agreements for Lakeview and Cormorant Township were reviewed.  The board approved for the checks to be sent to each township and after everything is agreed upon, this information will be put on our website.  Lake Eunice residents can start using the respective compost sites immediately.  
Heather Anderson reported the townhall did not running water last week.  The work was completed by Elsner Well Drilling and should be under warranty.  Ann Hixson was told to not pay any invoices from them and to bring any bills to the attention of the board. 
Great River Energy will be doing some work in Lake Eunice Township in the right of way.  The board reviewed and had no questions about the work.
Lake Eunice Township received the following email from Cindy Sperl:
Unfortunately Steve was out of town for the May Meeting and I had a work conflict.  We did read through the April Meeting Minutes and appreciate Lake Eunice voicing our concerns publicly.  We have reached out to other Lake Eunice Residents voicing our concerns as well.  In regards to MN Statute 13.43 I have attached a document that was created by The City Clerk of Audubon for the COA RM Council Packet dated 03-24-2025.  I requested this information via DPR and it was forwarded to me by Patrick Bakken, City Attorney for COA. 
As residents of our township our private data is very important and it is concerning that social security numbers are being made public. Not only is it concerning that the COA City Clerk is not protecting private data but the City Attorney is forwarding the private data as well to the public.  As taxpayers we have reached out with numerous questions and concerns and ask that the board please take our concerns seriously.  If the COA cannot protect the private data of their employees how are they going to protect our township residents and taxpayers?    We are requesting that this email and our concerns be part of the meeting minutes for the June Meeting and be put on the agenda.  We are uncertain of the outcome of the May Meeting and our apologies for not attending but please make note of this on the consent agenda if needed. Hope everyone is having a great Spring and Summer!
The board reviewed the email and also the attachment which included protected data for three government employees in the city of Audubon.  The board is concerned why this data was disclosed to Lake Eunice and this will be referred to Carl Malmstrom for review.  
The board discussed the record request from Cindy Sperl regarding the fire contract and related fire contract documents.  The board reviewed what would be sent out.  
Carl Malstrom has been consulted about any records requests and indicated there will be a charge for any requests of .25 a page for data requests that contain no more than 100 pages.  Any requests above the 100-page limit will be charged at that per page rate.  For larger requests, Lake Eunice will charge the actual cost of the copies, which includes staff time, materials and mailings.  The .25 a page will also be applied.  Lake Eunice township will then provide an estimate of how much the request will cost and then arrangement for payment must be made-this is per the MN Freedom on Information Act.  
The board reviewed the 2024 population and household estimated for Lake Eunice:
· Population: 1737 (last year 1752)
· Households: 754  (last year 759)
Heather Anderson is requesting that the townhall parking lots gets widened by 16 feet.  Wayne Jacobson advised the project will be approximately $3500.  The board approved this work being done.  This work should be taking out of special road projects. 
The board reviewed the email from Carl Malmstrom about the Zink property that was discussed last month.  Heather Anderson will reach out to the property owner and advise.  No further action required until we hear from Carl Malmstrom.  
The board has the fire contract from city of Audubon for the next three years.  The board would like to table that review until Jerry Johnson returns in July 2025.
This meeting was adjourned at 9:42 pm by motion from Wayne Jacobson and seconded by Ed Clem. 
_______________________________________________		_______________________
Heather Anderson, Township Clerk                                          		Date                                                                    
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